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Request for Statement of Interest (SOI) 
Phase II Engineering Services for 

Randall Road Transit Infrastructure Improvements 
 

The Kane County Division of Transportation and PACE are in need of 
professional services from a qualified engineering firm to provide Phase II 
Engineering Services. The attached Preliminary Scope of Services/Project 
Description provides anticipated items that are necessary as part of this project.  

 
The County anticipates initiating this work in 2015 with contract duration of 
approximately 1 year. 

 
A Statement of Interest shall be submitted VIA KDOTQBS no later than 4:00 P.M. 
on February 13, 2014 and should be addressed to Jennifer O’Connell, P.E., 
Senior Project Manager. The SOI shall be submitted in PDF format viewable 
with the latest version of Adobe reader. 

 
Statements of Interest received will be used by County engineering staff to develop 
a short-list of three (3) firms.  The County will then submit a Request for Proposal 
(RFP) and schedule interviews with the short-listed firms. 

 
For more information regarding the SOI, such as content and format of these items, 
please reference the QBS document found at 
http://www.co.kane.il.us/dot/consultant/selectionProcess.pdf  

 

If the respondent plans to utilize a sub-consultant for any portion of this work please 
note this on the submitted Statement of Interest. 

 
Short-listed firms will be posted at www.co.kane.il.us/dot. Click on the link labeled 
“Consultant Selection”, then click on the link labeled “Consultant Selection 
Summary Table”. 

 
A Statement of Interest (SOI) received after the above noted deadline will not 
be considered. 
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Randall Road Transit Infrastructure Improvements 
Preliminary Scope of Services/Project Description 
 
Using the Pace Development Guidelines and IDOT’s BDE manual the Consultant 
will develop a set of plans and specifications for the construction of new sidewalks 
and paths, signage, shelters and safe pedestrian access for PACE bus stops. 
 
The project area is located along the Randall Road corridor from Dean Street 
northerly to I-90. Proposed locations for infrastructure improvements have been 
identified by Kane County and PACE staff.  
 
The project will be funded locally and no right-of-way acquisition is anticipated. 
Some signal modification may be required and would also be funded locally. 
 
Deliverables 
 
The consultant will make three major submittals (preliminary, pre-final and final) of 
plans, specifications and estimates to KDOT and PACE.  

 

 
 

Contact Information 
 
Any questions regarding the project or QBS or Consulting Selection Process should 
be directed to Jennifer O’Connell at 630-406-7333 or via email at 
oconnelljennifer@co.kane.il.us. 


